Dear Jeremy,

My name is Farrukh Moghul and | am currently serving as Maintenance Chairman on the Board
of Directors for Islamic Association Of Greater Detroit (IAGD). | am responding to the violation
letter dated November 22nd, 2023 from Jeffrey Benya regarding the demolition work done at
933 W Auburn Rd, Rochester Hills MI 48307. | will go over the corrective actions taken on the
recommendation of Mr Jeffrey Benya.

The initial violation date was November 3rd. The demolition work was started on November 1st.
We stopped the demolition work on November 3rd, 2023 and filed a notification of intent to
demolish upon the recommendation of Mr Benya. Gary Pierce contracted Advanced
Environmental to perform the required testing. The results actually identified approximately 10
sq.ft. of asbestos floor tile, which Gary had removed by a licensed asbestos contractor prior to
commencing demolition. Gary Pierce recommenced the demolition work on November 20th,
2023 after receiving the Asbestos report and waiting the 10 days recommended by Mr Benya.
We were mistakenly under the impression and had no knowledge of the requirements under
NESHAP when we completed the requirements from the City Of Rochester Hills for obtaining
the Demolition Permit after applying for and receiving clearances from DTE, Consumers Energy,
City of Rochester Hills DPW for Water and Sewer disconnection. We are in receipt of
Understanding NESHAP fact sheet and will follow the process on any future work, if the need
presents itself.

I would like to complement and acknowledge the assistance and help offered by Mr Jeffery
Benya in bringing our organization into compliance. Please contact me for any questions at
fmoghul7@gmail.com or my cell 248 520 6468. Take care and have a great day,

Farrukh Moghul
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